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SUBJECT:   Authorizing the Executive to enter into an interlocal cooperation agreement for open space acquisition projects with the Vashon Park District for the Shinglemill Creek acquisition project.

SUMMARY:   The Vashon Island Parks District has worked with the Vashon/Maury Island Land Trust to develop an acquisition package for a number of parcels along Shinglemill Creek on Vashon Island.  Shinglemill Creek is a small salmon-bearing stream on the northwest part of the island that flows directly into Puget Sound; the Creek and adjoining woodlands have retained high levels of habitat values for fisheries and wildlife.  There is a willing seller for a key parcel of property, known as the Scarcella parcel; the acquisition cost for that parcel is $480,000.  The King County Council, through its approval of the 2002 county budget, authorized the expenditure of $350,000 in Conservation Futures funding to support the acquisition of the parcel.  
The Conservation Futures program requires that a match be provided by project sponsors, which may take the form of funding to support the acquisition; contribution of land parcels to supplement the acquisition; services associated with acquisition; or some combination of these elements.  The value of the match must be at least equal to the Conservation Futures allocation.  In this case, the match is expected to consist of the following elements:
· An increment of acquisition funding in the amount of $130,000 with the Vashon Parks District has secured from the state Interagency Committee for Outdoor Recreation; 
· Two parcels of land along Shinglemill Creek, each five acres in size, acquired in the last year, purchased for $120,000 and $130,000 respectively.  Both these parcels, as well as the Scarcella parcel, are described as being high-quality fish and wildlife habitat woodlands. 

The Vashon Parks District would be responsible for any subsequent maintenance costs associated with management of these parcels, once acquired.  Maintenance costs are expected to be minimal; while there may be some passive use access provided, the

Department of Natural Resources anticipates that any development would be limited to providing such access, consistent with its value as a habitat resource.  Any additional costs to the county would be limited to occasional on-site monitoring to assure that the land is being used consistent with the intended purpose, and review of project reports. 
The Conservation Futures program derives its funding through a .0625 cents/$1000 property tax assessment against real property in King County.
While the Council has approved this allocation through the Conservation Futures program in the 2002 budget, the actual transfer of funds to the Vashon Park District requires a legal mechanism which specifies criteria and conditions for the use of the funding.  Proposed Ordinance 2002-0112 authorizes the Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the Vashon Park District for use of these funds for the acquisition of the specified Shinglemill Creek parcel.  
ATTACHMENTS:  
1. Proposed Ordinance 2002-0112 with attachments

2. Transmittal letter

ATTENDING:  
Julie Burman, Executive Director, Vashon/Maury Island Land Trust

David Tiemann, Senior Open Space Planner, Department of Natural Resources
